	Horton Grange Primary School Year 2 Newsletter

	Dear Parents and Carers
We hope you have had a good summer. The children have settled well into Year 2 and are busy learning the rules and routines of Year 2. This half term our theme is “Animals” and there are lots of exciting and interesting things to learn about. 

Please remember that all Year 2 children have P.E. every Monday and Tuesday or Thursday and they should bring the appropriate kit. 
Homework will be sent out every Friday to be returned by the following Wednesday. Every child has been given a homework book; please encourage them to return it each week in their book bag. Please continue to read with your child every night and complete the reading record book. We will also be sending home spellings once a week and the children will be having a spelling test every Friday. 

This is a very important year for the children as they will complete their end of KS1 assessments in May.
Thank you for your continued support
Miss Dawson, Mrs Bibi and Miss Bedford.  

	Maths
The children are developing their understanding of number. They will be learning to use different equipment to help them understand the values of each digit in a number. Later in the half term the children will begin to use their place value knowledge to solve problems including 3 and 4 digit numbers. The children will also continue to learn the 2, 5 and 10x tables. 
	English
We will be learning about stories in different settings focussing on the story Lost and Found. The children will also be learning to write a report about a range of animals. This half term we are focusing on improving the quality of sentences through the correct use of full stops and capital letters and we will be beginning to use more exciting adjectives in our writing.

	Geography  

This half term we are learning about the 7 continents and where animals live around the world.  
	ICT 

The children will be learning to programme and understand coding to create their own computer games. They will also be learning to stay safe on the internet.  
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	Science  

In Science we will be learning about living things and their habitats. We will be learning to compare plants and animals and investigate what they need to live and thrive.
	PHSE

This half term the focus will be on Citizenship and New Beginnings. The children will also learn about cyber-bullying, which will link to their work in ICT.

	Physical Education 

Our topic in PE this half term is dance and movement. Children will be learning how animals move in different ways. 
	Music

This half term children will develop understanding of dynamics through using instruments.  
	DT
This half term the children will be making animal’s habitats using different materials. 
	RE 

Children will be learning about significant special days and the beliefs of different religions.  


